[image: image1.jpg]SOMERSET

County Council



[image: image2.jpg]


Information

for County Councillors
	From:
	Councillor John Woodman, Cabinet member for Highways and Transport

	Relevant SLT Director
	Alyn Jones – Director for Economic & Community Infrastructure Operations

	Date: 
	10th August 2020

	To: 
	All Councillors 


Response to 20mph Petition

Many of you have received correspondence from Cllr Ellis asking for support for a 20mph default speed limit across all residential and shopping streets in Somerset. Our Traffic Management, Parking and Road Safety team are aware of this petition and briefing note and have liaised with Cllr Ellis over this. We understand that signatures are still being collected for the petition at this stage, and that it is planned to close in September.

As you will appreciate the introduction of such schemes would be very a complex project, which would require a great deal of work and consultation to develop them successfully. Without detailed assessments being carried out, it is not clear that the costs of such area wide speed limits being introduced across the County would cost the same as our programme for 20 When Lights Show for schools. Indeed, such a large and complex programme is likely to cost significantly more, especially with consultation, monitoring, publicity and associated engineering costs, and where there are areas with high traffic speeds.  The DfT criteria states that unless speeds are already under 24mph we would have to introduce some form of calming features. 

The advisory 20mph ‘When lights Show’ programme has been developed to help improve road safety outside of schools, with measures to encourage drivers to slow down at the times when children are entering and leaving schools. This project arose as concerns about speeding traffic outside schools have been raised regularly with yourselves and as such this programme is being progressed as one of our Leaders priorities. 

Officers will review the information that Cllr Ellis has submitted and once the petition has closed will provide a briefing on the options, if any, for consideration and review.  
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